Barrhill Community Council


 Minutes of Meeting held 26th June 2007

1. 
Sederunt:


Committee: Duncan Barr (DB) (Chair), Frank Claytonsmith (FC), Tommy Donnelly (TD), Dave Holtom (DH), Clare Kennedy (CK) 

In Attendance: Cllr. Alec Oattes (AO) 

Members of Public: 4

2.
Apologies: 

 David Farmery, Fionnadh Ratchford, Vincent Hughes

3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

Approved:
CK

Seconded:
TD


4. Matters arising:

FC is awaiting a response to a recent follow-up enquiry to TransportScotland.  PL has reported that John Scott sadly has pulled out of the Rail-head project, an action which could mean the end.

DB has had a meeting with S.A.C. about advancing the proposed car park.  DB will produce a Bill of Quantities in order to progress the cost budget – details also to the BDA.

Current rough estimates are about £100K for the first phase and another £25K for the surfacing.

PL reported that Neil Shedden of the S.A.C. transport team has done an initial survey of the old goods yard at the railway station on its suitability for a car park.  He estimates a capacity for up to 25 cars.  However, there are a number of issues which will need to be resolved, not least  of which is whether the owner would be willing to sell the land. 

5. SCARF

Due to holiday commitments it  has not been possible to organise a public open day for presentation of the SCARF appraisal in June or July.  The village Gala Day was suggested as a suitable occasion and was agreed – to be confirmed at the next Barrhill Association meeting.

It was also suggested that if the BDA  were involved at the same time it would show a continuous and evolving process to the community.  A meeting will be set up between SCARF project manager Tricia Irving of Horzions, FC, DH and Louba Hodgkinson.

6.
Local Plan  
The secretary has written to S.A.C. Planning Department on the need to update their local plan in light of the potential developments in Barrhill as a result of wind farm community benefit funding.  A reply has been received from Ian Johnson clarifying aspects of the plan and expressing a willingness to be involved in discussion.  It was agreed he should be invited to attend at the next CC meeting.

7. Funding Opportunities

- Civic Pride (£2000)

FC will look at the SCARF appraisal document to see if there are suitable opportunities for use of this funding.

- RSPA (£2500)

Secretary to write to local sporting clubs to make them aware of the availability of funding.

FC will look at SCARF appraisal.

8. Councillor attendance at CC meetings

There was significant discussion covering various issues e.g.

-
clarification of who attends CC meetings

· perceived inbalance of representation at Barrhill versus bigger communities like Girvan

· picking up actions of one councillor by the next one attending the next CC meeting

· reporting actions taken by a councillor.

Alec Oattes agreed to take up these points with his councillor colleagues, John Mc Dowell and Ian Fitzsimmons and to express our concerns.

9.
Planning applications


Two are relevant to Barrhill.  One for Blair Farm and one for the Queensland Campsite.

10. Correspondence

FR has prepared and circulated to CC members a draft letter to be sent to members of the community reminding of their responsibilities with regard to tidiness, litter and dog fouling.  It was agreed that all members should email FR with their ideas to improve the draft version.  

11. Police


Two breakins reported – Corwar Cottage and the Main Street garage.  Both are still under investigation.

PC Eccles reminded members of the need for the public to be alert to scams by thieves to gain entry to homes and will supply leaflets for distribution.


He will be present at the Gala Day.

12. A.O.B. – Council Members


CK has examined CC minutes for the past CC year and queried results of actions:

· ambulance emergency service – number of vehicles and response times

· condition of local buses – S.A.C. have renewed contract!!

· possibility of portable post office service

· anomalies in train/bus fares and synchronisation of respective timetables

Alec Oattes agreed to pursue all of these.


FC  queried the proposed notice to advertise outstanding vacancy on the council.


FC reported that Martin Mathers of ScottishPower has agreed to attend the next Carrick Forum meeting. 


DH raised 3 points:

· ScottishPower and Force9 have indicated a wish to have a presence at the Gala Day and to pay costs

· The bridge over the burn in Arsheen Park is in a dilapidated state – refer to PL

· Could DB organise a meeting with the new owners of the Barr company in order to establish ownership of the park and the continuing presence of a working operation in Barrhill?  DB felt that the latter was too sensitive a commercial issue at the moment but would explore the subject of the park.

13. A.O.B. - Public 

The status of the community newsletter was queried.  TD stated that an issue had been produced and distributed locally.  He will arrange to have it distributed by email.
14.
Date of next meeting:

28th August 2007 at 7.30pm

No meeting in July
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